

# R2C Planning Notes DRAFT

Wednesday, March 16, 2022, 8:30-9:30am

**Zoom room:** <https://ccsf-edu.zoom.us/j/93020963294>

**Attendees:** Heather Brandt, Rhea Dellimore, Malaika Finkelstein, Michael Snider, Mario Vasquez, Alberto Vasquez, Eric Birnbaum, Grace Esteban, Alexis Litzky, Tom Boegel, Mary Bravewoman, Carlos Gaytan, Milly Otis, Malinalli Villalobos, Lidia Jenkins

**Guests:** Olga Galvez, Mandy Liang

No.	Item
1.	Welcome and announcements → Chancellor Martin thanked AVC Alberto Vasquez & Eric Birnbaum for their work running the R2C group, and welcomed Alexis Litzky as the new lead for R2C on behalf of the Chancellor's office.
2.	Reviewed <a href="#">notes from 3/9/2022</a> .
3.	Updates from the group: → DSPS Chair Olga Galvez introduced some new documents for testing accommodations at the Ocean campus. In response to questions, Olga clarified that the John Adams center has an accommodation space and that more center spaces will be identified when requested. There was a desire to ensure this information made it out to faculty and students in as many mediums and channels as possible. <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>○ <a href="#">DSPS Verification form</a></li><li>○ <a href="#">DSPS Student handbook</a></li><li>○ <a href="#">DSPS Faculty handbook</a></li></ul> → Vaccine status updates were provided by Lydia Jenkins. Current numbers confirmed; 1244 – faculty and 569 classified staff. Only 34 individuals requested for exemption. The submissions are slowing down and are expected to pick back up in anticipation of Summer courses in person. → EASE Task Force and Center re-opening schedule: Alexis updated the group there is work happening to create a clear schedule of building and services open, at the center and on Ocean campus. → Facilities update: Alberto Vasquez shared that there will be some maintenance on the North side of campus and the facilities team is reviewing R2C plans for student common areas. → <a href="#">AP 2.23 Communicable Disease</a> procedure update: Tom Boegel and Chief Vasquez shared some of the latest updates to the procedure, including more

	<p>permissive language about door monitors and the rejection of language that would require all students to submit their vaccine status prior to enrollment.</p> <p>→ Positive case reporting: Malaika Finkelstein requested that we return to a more timely submission of the Positive Case reports to labor partners, which requires more detail than what we submit on the weekly website update. Edie Kaeuper is taking over this process and will be invited to join this group.</p>
<p>4.</p>	<p>Role and purpose of R2C</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>→ <a href="#">Updating the R2C Safety plan</a></li> <li>→ Proposal to shift R2C to PGC</li> <li>→ Conversation included lots of comments: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>– It makes sense for some of this to move to PGC, but there was a desire to retain a workgroup to provide access between all constituencies to a granular level of work happening at the college (rather than the high-level conversations happening at PGC).</li> <li>– What is the mission for the R2C review group? Maybe we should change the name to better reflect our mission and purpose.</li> <li>– This group is an important place for labor partners to speak directly about workplace issues. That makes this less of a public meeting compared to PGC.</li> <li>– What is our role in shared governance? Perhaps clarifying how this workgroup fits within the larger decision-making process would help.</li> <li>– Inclusive and transparent meetings are the goal.</li> <li>– There was a suggestion that since the emergency part of the pandemic has passed we could meet less frequently, perhaps bi-weekly.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>
<p>5.</p>	<p>Proposal to develop in-person meeting space on Ocean campus</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>→ There is a desire for a meeting space on campus.</li> <li>→ There were mixed perspectives on hybrid spaces: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>– Hybrid spaces are more inclusive ensuring everyone can attend a meeting, even if they are unable to come to campus.</li> <li>– Hybrid meetings are not always successful and without the right technology can fail pretty hard. It is difficult for one person to run these meetings and be truly participatory.</li> </ul> </li> <li>→ There was a comment about desire for gathering spaces to be open and available for graduation related events, such as the auditorium at the John Adams center.</li> </ul>
<p>6.</p>	<p>Communication planning</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>→ Website updating <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>– Alexis and Ellen are working to find a way to share student-facing communications on the website to make information easier to find and reference, for students, staff, and faculty.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>

	→ Student facing
7.	Resources → <a href="#">CCSF R2C plan</a> → <a href="#">Campus re-opening plan</a>
8.	Future Agenda Items → What is the identity and purpose of this group? What relationship do we have to PGC and/or shared governance in general? → How can we support graduation related activities and celebrations in person? → Develop plan for an in-person meeting spaces.